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Goodbye Rob and Deb Shinners 

Sunday the 15th May, 2022 dawned with 

the customary dismal, dreary, wet and 

miserable day that we’ve been 

experiencing for too long now. And of 

course, there was no flying operations 

because of the precipitation. 

However, all was not lost as it was the 

farewell to the Shinners. As the photos 

show it was well attended with a happy 

crew wishing Rob and Deb all the best in 

their new home and surroundings up the 

coast. 

 

We even made Rob Duty Officer on his 

last day at the RAMS. 

 

 

Wow! This has got to be a first – a 

smiling chef. I wonder what’s going 

through his mind which is making him 

smile like the proverbial Cheshire cat. 

Perhaps he’ll let the cat out of the bag 

one day! 

Good News ! 

With all the bad news regarding price 

hikes in food, petrol, houses and 

whatever else, it was pleasing to note 

that the MAAA/MAAQ have decided not 

to lift their annual fees for the 

forthcoming year. And equally pleasing is 

the news that RAMS Committee have 

decided to retain the present scale of fees 

to members. 

See the latest emailed information from 

our Secretary for renewing this year’s 

membership from July 1st, 2022 to 30th 

June, 2023. 



 

The departing Deb already off to 

wonderland on the northern coast 

 

Dave, Steve W and Johnny J discussing, 

perhaps, the upcoming election 

 

Four of the wives who mind the home, 

mow the lawn, shop, cook, vacuum etc 

etc, while their boys fly their toys with 

complete abandon 

 

John B and Lynn relaxing in style 

 

 

Rob explaining to Russell what keeps an 

aeroplane up in the sky and Pam 

rabbiting on about? You’ll have to guess 

what!  

 
Ray and Bob enjoying happy hour 
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